
23 August 2023 

GreenWay construction and diversion routes confirmed 

The GreenWay is a major active travel and biodiversity corridor linking the Cooks River at 
Earlwood with the Parramatta River at Iron Cove. Approvals have been received to start 
the latest stage of construction from 28 August 2023, with the GreenWay expected to be 
completed in 2025. 

Where will the work be undertaken?  

The work will be undertaken mostly inside the light rail corridor, near the areas below: 

• Constitution Road area to Dulwich Grove light rail station, from 28 August 2023
• Lewisham West light rail area, from 4 September 2023
• Cadigal Reserve, from October 2023 (TBC)
• Davis Street area, from January 2024
• Hercules Street Parkland, from January 2024
• Johnson Park upgrades, from July 2024

A map of works and access areas for construction sites can be found on council’s website 
in the GreenWay Construction Updates section at innerwest.nsw.gov.au/greenway. 

Vehicle diversion route – Constitution Road bridge 
Some temporary road closures are unavoidable. To minimise impact on residents and 
other road users, detours and traffic management plans will be in place.  

The road closure of Constitution Road bridge has been planned in the week of Monday 11 
September 2023 to January 2024. A detour will be in place for all traffic via Windsor Road, 
Davis Street bridge, Grove Street and Denison Road. 

Pedestrian and cyclist diversion routes 
Residents and businesses are advised of the timeframe of closures and alternative 
pedestrian and cyclist diversion routes for Cadigal Reserve for 12 months, from October 
2023. The pedestrian bridge closure over Hawthorne Canal near Lords Rd is postponed to 
early 2024. 

Keep up to date and make enquiries 

Keep up to date with future project developments on the GreenWay webpage 
innerwest.nsw.gov.au/greenway.  

For general GreenWay enquiries, please contact Magda Jansen, GreenWay Engagement 
Officer, via magda.jansen@innerwest.nsw.gov.au or call 02 9392 5425 (Tue & Thu).

http://www.innerwest.nsw.gov.au/


 

 

 

Fencing Installation Night Works 4-6 September 

 

To enable construction of the GreenWay, temporary construction site fencing will be 

installed to ensure a safe construction site.  

 

Where will the work be undertaken?  

Construction night work will be undertaken inside the light rail corridor near Lewisham 
West light rail station between Longport Street and Old Canterbury Road.  
 
What type of work is being done? 
 
Temporary construction site fencing will be installed, separating the light rail from the 
GreenWay construction area.  
 
When will the work be undertaken?  
 
The night work will take place from Monday 4 September to Wednesday 6 September, from 
about 11pm to 6am. The temporary fencing can only be safely placed at night, when there 
is no light rail train movement.  
 
What will be done to minimise inconvenience for me?  
 
Every effort will be made to minimise noise. The delivery of fence panels will take place 
during the day. At night, the fencing will be installed by hand, with minimal use of low noise 
power tools.  

 

Keep up to date and make enquiries 

Keep up to date with future project developments on the GreenWay webpage 
innerwest.nsw.gov.au/greenway.  

For general GreenWay enquiries, please contact Magda Jansen, GreenWay Engagement 
Officer, via magda.jansen@innerwest.nsw.gov.au or call 02 9392 5425 (Tue & Thu).

http://www.innerwest.nsw.gov.au/

